Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

Meeting Summary

May 11, 2005

Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair, Dick Robinson, Vice Chair, Jennifer Horney, Secretary, Debbie Hepp, Treasurer, Jimmy Haynes, Janet Kagan, Bibb Latane, Pam Pease, Colleen Black-Semelka, Erica Rothman, Kate Flory, Executive Director, Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator

Absent: Susan Leeb, Anita Wolfenden, Betsy Bullen, Ellen Fussell, Kristen Wright

I. Call to Order

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm and welcomed prospective Commission members (Louise Stone and Amy White).

II. Announcements

Flory distributed public comments from participants in this year’s Community Art Project to the Commission. Comments were also submitted to the Mayor and Town Council.

Cohen reminded CHPAC members that the June meeting was rescheduled to June 15, 2005 due to the attendance of Flory and Kagan at the Annual Public Art Conference. Cohen also reminded members that the new address of Town Hall was 405 Martin Luther King Jr Boulevard.
Cohen announced that there would be seven vacancies on the Commission for 2005-06. Commission recommendations to fill these vacancies are due to the Clerk’s Office on May 16, 2005.

Cohen announced that Flory and Kagan met with representatives of OWASA to discuss possible collaboration around incorporating public art into OWASA projects.
Flory announced that Earth Fare, a new store in Chapel Hill, has chosen CHPAC as its non-profit organization of the month for June 2005.

III. Treasurer’s Report

See budget handouts

IV. Approval of Minutes

March 2005 and April 2005 minutes were approved.

V. Budget Update

The Commission has requested $150,000 for the 2005-06 budget. Members of the Executive Committee have been meeting with members of Town Council to discuss the request.

VI. Update on Board Member Terms

A motion was made to amend the CHPAC by-laws. A new Commissioner appointed to fill a vacancy created by a member resignation at mid-term will only fill the remainder of that term. At the end of this time, the Commissioner will be eligible to serve two additional 3 year terms. The motion was seconded and passed without dissent.

VII. Request for Commission to Review Funding Requests for Arts Programs

CHPAC received a request from the Town Manager’s office to offer recommendations regarding funding requests for arts projects to the Town Council.

VIII. Review of the Draft Commission Personnel Policies

The Personnel Policies of the Commission were reviewed. A motion was made to approve the Personnel Policies. The motion was seconded and passed without dissent.

IX. Committee Action Items

Rothman asked all CHPAC members to submit ideas for next year’s Community Art Project to her by May 24, 2005

Kagan presented the Annual Public Art Plan to the Commission for approval. A motion was made to approve the plan. The motion was seconded and passed without dissent.

X. New Business

There was no new business before the Commission

XI. New CHPAC Member Recommendations

The recommended slate of new Commissioners was presented. A motion was made to accept the slate and recommend seven new members to the Town Council. The motion was seconded and passed without dissent.

XII. Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted by

Jennifer Horney, Secretary, CHPAC
